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Submission to the inquiry on the veterinary workforce shortage in NSW 

Dear Sirs,  

I am a vet with over 30 years experience, primarily in clinical practice.  

I am interested to see that there is an inquiry into the workforce ‘shortage’ as I do not perceive this 
to be due to lack of veterinary surgeons. The main issue, from my perspective, is failure of 
veterinarians to remain in practice, and there are a number of reasons for this. 

The inquiry has three main areas of focus: burnout, training and education, and legislation and 
regulation. 

Let me say from the start that training and education requirements do NOT contribute to the 
workforce shortage. 

In addition, legislation and regulatory barriers in the industry are MINOR. This is a profession, 
whereby vets: have special training and knowledge, use that to benefit others (patients and clients) 
and are bound by a strict ethical code. 

Instead there is that multi-faceted term “burn out” which represents a real problem for 
veterinarians in clinical practice. This can be due to any number of factors but the main drivers for 
veterinary burnout (in my opinion) are: 

 

Insufficient salary: both base salary and emergency work.  The overall profitability of traditional 
veterinary practices is low, and though a corporate model helps in metropolitan areas, these are 
generally not available in regional areas. Many traditional practice owners made money by a huge 
increase in land and building value, rather than profitable clinics. Many veterinary clients are cost-
constrained. See below: 

 

Frustration at the inability to treat animals due to clients cost constraints; many clients do not have 
the funding to treat severe injury or complex medical conditions. Nothing more frustrating than 
euthanasing a dog with parvovirus because the client can’t afford treatment and didn’t get the dog 
vaccinated.   In addition this results in;  

 

Poor (appalling) behaviour from clients.  Animal owners have absolutely no idea of the cost of 
providing a veterinary service. They are shielded from medical costs by Medicare (thank goodness 
for Medicare!) This leads to bad debts in vet clinics, or emotional blackmail by clients. The 
‘discussion’ over fees is a daily reality for most vets, and something they generally did not sign up 
for. 






